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On behalf of the Government of the United States of America and all
Americans, I express my solidarity with the people of India and the city of
Mumbai on the 10th anniversary of the Mumbai terrorist attack. We stand with
the families and friends of the victims, whose loved ones were lost in this
act of barbarism, including six American citizens. The barbarity of 26/11
shocked the entire world.

It is an affront to the families of the victims that, after ten years, those
who planned the Mumbai attack have still not been convicted for their
involvement. We call upon all countries, particularly Pakistan, to uphold
their UN Security Council obligations to implement sanctions against the
terrorists responsible for this atrocity, including Lashkar-e-Tayyiba and its
affiliates.

The United States is committed to seeing that those responsible for this
attack face justice. The Department of State Rewards for Justice (RFJ)
Program is offering a new reward for up to $5 million for information leading
to the arrest or conviction of any individual who was involved in planning or
facilitating the 2008 Mumbai attack.
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as a portal for information from the U.S. State Department.
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QUESTION: Mr. Secretary, new Iran sanctions are in place, eight countries
exempted and European countries are staying with the original agreement. What
impact do you expect the new sanctions to have in the short term and long
term?

SECRETARY POMPEO: The goal is really very clear, George. It is to make sure
that we protect America from the threats that the Islamic Republic of Iran
presents to folks all across the country and including in Kansas. So these
sanctions are intended to convince the Iranian leadership to change their
ways, to stop launching missiles into cities where Americans are, to stop
building weapon systems that threaten America. That’s our goal is to get the
leadership in Iran to change its behavior, to protect Americans wherever they
live and wherever they travel.

QUESTION: And these sanctions are targeting the oil production in Iran?

SECRETARY POMPEO: Multiple levels of sanctions. Certainly their oil
production, but many other elements of their commercial world as well. We’re
trying to do this at the same time that we protect the Iranian people. We’re
convinced that the Iranian people don’t want what it is their leaders are
bringing them. And so we are doing everything we can to make sure that Iran
still has the food and medicine and all of the things that the Iranian people
need so that they can make good decisions about their leadership and the
actions their leadership will take.

QUESTION: A lot of discussions this week on Saudi Arabia after the murder of
Jamal Khashoggi, and I know some senators like Lindsey Graham have disagreed
with the President’s assessment of the situation. They’re talking about
Congress imposing some sanctions against Saudi Arabia. What’s your reaction
to that?

SECRETARY POMPEO: Look, the mission the President set out for the State
Department and for the U.S. Government is very clear. We want to make sure
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that we do everything we can to hold accountable those who committed the
murder of Jamal Khashoggi, and do so while still maintaining this incredibly
important relationship with the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia. They provide a lot
of oil that matters to folks in Kansas. They provide help pushing back
against Iran. This matters a lot to the people of Kansas.

Senator Graham and I both share that concern about Iran and I’m very
confident we will continue to work together to keep America safe from Iran.
But different members of the Senate will have different views. We’re happy to
consider them, and the President said if they bring legislation, he’d be
happy to take a look at it. And if it makes sense, if it furthers the
interests of America and keeps folks in Wichita, folks in Kansas City, folks
in small towns throughout Kansas safe, then the President will be happy to
support it.

QUESTION: Have you had any contacts from members of Congress on this?

SECRETARY POMPEO: Oh yes, we’ve been talking to Congress about the issues of
Saudi Arabia since I became the Secretary of State, not only issues around
the murder of Jamal Khashoggi, and we’ve – I’ve talked to a number of members
about that – but the broader set of issues in our relationship, the good work
they do providing support to the young men and women who choose to serve in
our armed forces who are from Kansas. The Saudis have been an important
partner of the United States, helping us do whatever we can to create
stability in the Middle East, which is good for American business and Kansas
businesses as well.

QUESTION: Can you talk about the working group that has been set up by the
U.S. and South Korea on dealings with North Korea?

SECRETARY POMPEO: Yes. That – it’s important as we work to denuclearize North
Korea, as we work to fulfill the promises that were made between President
Trump and Chairman Kim, there are lots of elements to them. One of them is
the relationship between South Korea and North Korea, and the working group
is designed to make sure that that effort, that effort to restore peace on
the peninsula, moves in parallel with the denuclearization discussions. We
are in lock step with our Republic of Korea partners and we want to make sure
we stay that way.

QUESTION: So it’s really two issues that are being discussed here, the
working group with South Korea, making sure you’re working together,
relations between the North and South, and then also the denuclearization.

SECRETARY POMPEO: That’s right. Yes, sir, that’s exactly correct.

QUESTION: Of course, some strong statements recently from North Korea, talk
about new tactical weapons they have. What are the next steps on that front?

SECRETARY POMPEO: So we think we know what it is they’re referring to there;
we’re pretty sure. I can’t say much. Know this: We’ve known this was going to
be a lengthy process. This administration came in with a very difficult risk
from North Korea. The President made the decision to have a summit with



Chairman Kim, and I’ve been tasked with negotiating its resolution. It will
take time. We are prepared to be patient, but all the while – all the while
that we’re working to make sure that North Korea has continued to stop its
missile tests, continued to stop its nuclear tests, the economic sanctions
which have caused North Korea to engage with us will remain in place.

QUESTION: And do you have a special message for the people of Kansas for the
Thanksgiving holiday weekend?

SECRETARY POMPEO: Just a Happy Thanksgiving. Susan and I wanted to say thanks
for all the people of Kansas have done for us. We miss them and we hope to be
back there when our time of service is complete.

QUESTION: Okay. Mr. Secretary, I think that will cover us.

SECRETARY POMPEO: Thank you, sir.

QUESTION: Thank you very much.

SECRETARY POMPEO: You have a wonderful day and a great Thanksgiving, George.

QUESTION: You too, sir. Thanks.

SECRETARY POMPEO: So long.

The Office of Website Management, Bureau of Public Affairs, manages this site
as a portal for information from the U.S. State Department.
External links to other Internet sites should not be construed as an
endorsement of the views or privacy policies contained therein.

Press Releases: Bosnia and Herzegovina
Statehood Day

Press Statement
Michael R. Pompeo

Secretary of State

Washington, DC
November 25, 2018

http://www.government-world.com/press-releases-bosnia-and-herzegovina-statehood-day/
http://www.government-world.com/press-releases-bosnia-and-herzegovina-statehood-day/


On behalf of the American people and the United States government, I extend
our best regards to the people of Bosnia and Herzegovina as you celebrate
your Statehood Day.

The United States is committed to a strong partnership with Bosnia and
Herzegovina and to its sovereignty and territorial integrity. We remain
dedicated to working with the new government, once formed, as it continues
the reforms necessary for Bosnia and Herzegovina to advance its goals of
Western integration.

We wish you the best as you celebrate this important day and look forward to
further strengthening the friendship between our two nations.
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This month we join Ukrainians around the world in marking the 85th
anniversary of the Holodomor, when millions of innocent Ukrainians were
deliberately starved to death by the regime of Josef Stalin. The Soviet
Union’s barbaric seizure of Ukrainian land and crops was undertaken with the
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deliberate political goal of subjugating the Ukrainian people and nation.
This catastrophic man-made famine was one of the most atrocious acts of the
twentieth century and a brutal reminder of the crimes of communism.

Today, Ukrainians are once again dying as a result of Russia attempts to
destroy the identity and Western aspirations of the people of Ukraine.
Russia’s ongoing aggression in eastern Ukraine has resulted in more than
10,000 deaths. However, Russia will not vanquish the resilient Ukrainian
spirit, nor dampen Ukrainians’ desire for a better future.

As we remember the Holodomor’s millions of innocent victims, we reaffirm our
unwavering support for Ukraine’s national sovereignty and territorial
integrity, as well as the Ukrainian people’s right to chart their own course.
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On behalf of the Government of the United States, I offer my congratulations
to the people of Suriname on the anniversary of your independence.

Over the past 43 years, our nations have enjoyed a strong tradition of
working together toward a safer, more secure region. This year, we mark the
12th anniversary of the State Partnership Program between the Surinamese
military and the South Dakota National Guard, a model of mutual security

http://www.government-world.com/press-releases-suriname-independence-day/
http://www.government-world.com/press-releases-suriname-independence-day/


cooperation through which we have advanced shared objectives, including
combatting transnational crime and building natural disaster response
capacity. As U.S. investment in Suriname continues to expand, especially in
the resurgent gold and oil sectors, the United States is committed to working
together to advance our countries’ mutual prosperity and forge a more
productive, globally competitive Caribbean region through the U.S.-Caribbean
2020 Strategy.

I wish the people of Suriname a happy Independence Day celebration and a
prosperous year ahead.
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